HR 40 five-year review letter--Berks
In keeping with the Penn State University's policy on “Evaluation of Faculty” (HR-40) and with the “Procedures for Evaluation of Faculty at Penn State Berks,” which were approved by the Berks Faculty Senate, our college will began instituting in spring 2003 the mandated periodic review of faculty members who have been employed full-time at Berks for at least five years or tenured faculty members who have not been reviewed for promotion and tenure for at least five years.  The intent of the periodic review is to provide you with useful feedback and guidance concerning your ongoing performance as a faculty member at Penn State Berks.

As your Division Head has informed you, you have been selected to undergo the periodic review in 2006.

To prepare for this periodic review, please assemble and submit to your Division Head by January 31, 2006, the following documents:

· a brief narrative statement of your accomplishments over the past five years

· a current curriculum vitae

· a Faculty Activity Report (FAR) for the previous year (January 1-December 31, 2005)

· a statement of relevant plans for the next five years

In addition, your Division Head will obtain and review copies of your FARs for the previous four years, as well as copies of your SRTEs or other available forms of student feedback for the past five years.

As part of this review, your Division Head and one other faculty member will make arrangements to conduct a peer review of your teaching.  The two peer reviewers will be in touch with you about plans to visit your class.

In March 2006, you will meet with your Division Head to review your accomplishments and to reach agreement about your professional plans.  Following that meeting, you will receive a written evaluation of your periodic review, jointly signed by your Division Head and the Associate Dean.  You will have an opportunity to prepare a written response to your periodic review, if you wish.

Thank you for your cooperation with this review.

Sincerely,

